

November 25, 2019

André Martin Compliance, Planning and Spills Action Centre 135 St. Clair Ave. West, 8th Floor Toronto, ON M4V 1P5

Dear Mr. Martin:

Re: Proposal to repeal the *Line Fences Act*.

Regarding *Bill 132 (Better for People, Smarter for Business Act) – repealing the Line Fences Act:* Egg Farmers of Ontario are concerned about the proposal to repeal the Line Fences Act.

This act has been effective for many years as a means of resolving disputes over fencing. Egg farmers utilize fencing for biosecurity purposes. We support the continuation of the Line Fences Act to provide consistent, provincially-legislated standards to effectively manage disputes.

Regards,

Scott Graham, Chair Egg Farmers of Ontario